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Minutes of Executive Cabinet 
 
Meeting date Thursday, 25 March 2021 
 

Members present:  Councillor  Alistair Bradley (Chair), Councillor  Peter 
Wilson (Vice-Chair) and Councillors Beverley Murray, 
Graham Dunn, Alistair Morwood and Adrian Lowe 

 
Officers:  Gary Hall (Chief Executive), Chris Sinnott (Deputy Chief 

Executive), James Thomson (Deputy Director of Finance), 
Jennifer Mullin (Director of Communities), Dave Whelan 
(Shared Legal Services Team Leader), (Andrew Daniels 
(Shared Service Lead – Communications and Visitor 
Economy), Rebecca Aziz-Brook (Transformation 
Programme Coordinator) and Nina Neisser (Democratic 
and Member Services Officer) 

 
Other Members:  Councillors Aaron Beaver, Mark Clifford, Danny Gee, 

Tom Gray, Kim Snape and John Walker 
 

 
21.EC.17 Minutes of meeting Thursday, 25 February 2021 of Executive Cabinet 

 
Decision: That the minutes of the Executive Cabinet meeting held on 25 
February 2021 be confirmed as a correct record for signature by the Executive 
Leader. 
 

21.EC.18 Declarations of Any Interests 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

21.EC.19 Public Questions 
 
There were no public questions. 
 

21.EC.20 Overview and Scrutiny Task Group Sustainable Public Transport Report 
 
The Chair of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee, Councillor John Walker, 
presented the report which had identified 22 recommendations. Councillor Kim Snape, 
Chair of the Task Group, thanked members and officers involved with the inquiry, 
which had engaged with numerous stakeholder groups to increase the scope of the 
review. The task group were keen to see the continuation of the council’s development 
of the green agenda in line with the recommendations. 
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Decision: That the report of the Overview and Scrutiny Task Group be noted and 
accepted for consideration, with the Executive Cabinet’s recommended 
response to the recommendations being reported to a future meeting. 
 

21.EC.21 Chorley Council Transformation Strategy 
 
Councillor Peter Wilson, Executive Member (Resources), presented the report of the 
Deputy Chief Executive which outlined the Transformation Strategy 2021 – 2024. 
 
The refresh of the 2016 Transformation Strategy realigns the strategy and programme 
with the current context and future priorities. The purpose of the Transformation 
Strategy is to be the framework through which overarching change programmes for 
the Council will be effectively co-ordinated and managed. 
 
The key themes of this strategy are around how the Council is reshaping the 
workforce, workplace and ways of working to achieve sustainability, making the best 
use of technology to deliver efficiency and inform service delivery with the aim of being 
in the best position to take advantage of commercial investments and income 
generation opportunities to support the financial base. 
 
Decision: 
To approve the refreshed Transformation Strategy 2021 – 2024. 
 
Reasons for recommendation(s): 
To approve the refreshed Transformation Strategy 2021 – 2024. 
 
Alternative options considered and rejected: 
To continue using the Transformation Strategy 2016. While many of the themes of the 
2016 strategy remain, the context around these themes has changed, and without this 
refresh the strategy would fail to realign the priorities and programme of work with the 
current context. 
 

21.EC.22 Exclusion of the Public and Press 
 
Decision: To exclude the press and public for the following items of business on 
the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as 
defined in Paragraphs 1 and 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local 
Government Act 1972. 
 

21.EC.23 Shared Services: Events Team Review 
 
Councillor Peter Wilson, Executive Member (Resources), presented the confidential 
report of the Deputy Chief Executive which outlines the proposals to create a shared 
events team from 1 April 2021. 

 
Members supported the proposed in the report. 
 
Decision: 

1. To approve the proposed structure for the events team outlined in the 
report. 

2. To approve the action plan included in Appendix 1. 
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Reasons for recommendation(s): 
The principle of creating a shared events team has already been agreed and this is 
bringing forward a proposal to complete that action as part of the shared service 
phase one service reviews. 
 
Alternative options considered and rejected: 
It has been considered to not share the events team but this was rejected due to the 
desire to establish an events team at South Ribble and the benefits the extra 
resilience would bring to the already established team at Chorley. 
 

21.EC.24 Commissioning Procurement 2021-2023 
 
Councillor Bev Murray, Executive Member (Early Intervention), presented the 
confidential report of the Director of Communities which seeks agreement on the 
approach and procurement process for the 2021 – 2023 Commissioning. 
 
Members recognised how the commissioning work had continued well during Covid-19 
and supported the proposals in the report. 
 
Decision: 

1. To agree the scope and value of the awards for 2021-2023 and the 
monitoring arrangements. 

2. To agree to award the grants via executive member decision following the 
procurement process. 

3. To agree the procurement process as outlined within the individual tender 
documents. 

 
Reasons for recommendation(s): 
To ensure services within the VCFS sector receive funding to deliver services that 
meet the needs of the community. 
 
Alternative options considered and rejected: 
To not award any funding would have a negative impact on those within communities 
who need support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chair Date  
 


